
Vision Council News - April 2024 
 

The Vision Council continued their study of One Coin Found by Emmy 
Kegler's which discussed both the struggle to love those who have hurt us with 

God's work to make the table in heaven bigger. We "will know forgiveness face-
to-face" and "will have the time and space to heal. We might as well work now 

towards being at that table. 
 

We discussed the restructuring of the church organization with the addition of 
one more at large position. There will be 4 open at large positions and the VP 

position which will be voted on June 9th before the 10 am service.  Bob Boman 
will take over the treasurer's position and will complete Linda's term. A sign-up 

sheet will be displayed for people who might be interested in the at large or VP 
positions. The previously identified associate pastor candidate's papers should 

be released at the end of April.   
 

The Holy week activities/services went really well. We celebrated the burning of 
the scorpions and the payment of our bank loan. February's offerings were 

better than January. and hopefully continue to match our budgeted goals. The 
EcoFaith conference will be this weekend and has more than 200 people signed 
up. The Foundation speaker is planned for May 15th and posters will be placed 
around town to advertise it. Some time was spent on discussing the focus for our 
mission work. Will reach out to the Northeast synod to see what they are doing 

and how we could further evaluate our goals for global mission.   
 


